VILLAGE OF HODGKINS
Water Committee
August 20, 2013
Meeting called to order 7:28 p.m.

Those present:
Phil Kringlie, Chairman




Donald Cuttill, Member




Hugh Rhodes, Member




Vicky Moxley, Member

Also present:
Noel Cummings, President

Larry Rice, Trustee

Paul Struve, Trustee

Melody Salerno, Comptroller




John O'Connell, Attorney




Jack Scott, Supt of Public Works
Absent:

Claude Sexton, Clerk

Mr. Kringlie called the meeting to order to discuss several projects that are ongoing in the Water Department.
An update to the members about the sewer line that begins on Cobb Street, going north on Kane Avenue into Parkview Mobile Home Park.  This should be going out to bid soon.  The Engineers bid projected cost is $80,750 and Mr. Kringlie is hoping to have this project completed before winter.
The next project update is of the computer water meter reading system.  Mr. Kringlie and Mr. Scott have met with the computer company.  The original cost for a new computer was $38,500.  If the Village purchases the computer hardware itself the cost should be $5,000 to $6,000 less.  He hopes to have this completed by October 1st.

The water main on River Road is the next issue.  Mr. Scott stated there is a lot of corrosion on the 14” main that goes down the center of River Road.  There is 560’ of water main that should be moved to the parkway but it cannot be moved until the ComEd tower is moved.  There is still the issue of ComEd moving their tower.

The sewer lines on Lyons Street and Cobb Street between East Avenue and Chester Avenue are still in discussion as to repairs with Engineer Jim Cainkar.
There has been discussion regarding the Village purchasing the property on 9192 Joliet Road, which is currently the Quarry Car Wash.  The pump station that is currently on Lenzi Avenue needs repairs and upgrades and there has been talk about building a new state of the art pump station at that site.  
Mr. Kringlie asked Mr. Jack Scott to give his presentation to the Committee as to why the Village should put in a new pump station.

Mr. Cummings wanted to review this option further and stated he would rather put businesses at that location and collect revenue.  He didn’t feel the pump station is an urgent issue and the Village still has connections with Countryside and Justice in case the lines from McCook go down. Mr. Scott stated if the line from McCook goes down, McCook also feeds Countryside and therefore Countryside would have no water either.  The Village would only have one hour backup with the current station before there would be no water available until the problem was corrected.
Mr. Kringlie asked why we would need to put a pump station at that location.  Mr. Scott stated the two lines from McCook meet at that location.  A new system would make the Village self sufficient and we would not have to rely on any other community for water.  This is a step into the future and with the necessary repairs that are currently needed it would be a better option.
Mr. Kringlie stated he and Jack Scott are still working on possible solutions for the Water Discount Program.  He hopes this program is up and running by January 2014.  He also reminds everyone the new 15% water rate increase from Chicago will also begin January 2014.
Adjourned 8:03 p.m.

________________________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk by
Sharon Wells, Deputy Clerk
